MICHIGAN COUNCIL FOR HISTORY EDUCATION
Meeting Minutes – October 12, 2018

Tamara Shriener called the meeting to order at 12:32

Those present: Tamara Shriener, Anne-Lisa Halvorsen, Bill Willson, Sean O’Neill, David Zwart, Jana Pisani, Michelle Anderson 

David Zwart gave a Treasurers Report and reported that nothing has changed except the three outstanding checks for McConnell awards and that he is waiting for invoices for shirts, awards, other expenses for Gilder-Lehrman and McConnell Awards. 

A motion was made to elect Michelle Anderson the President-Elect. The motion was made by Sean O’Neill and seconded by Bill Wilson. The motion passed unanimously. 

Tamara reported she has been working on Board Recruitment. She reported at Catherine Tuczek, a curator at The Henry Ford, is interested in serving. A motion was made by Sean O’Niel and seconded by Bill Wilson to invite her to join the Board. The motion was approved unanimously.

Tamara updated us on the progress of the subcommittee meetings for the new Social Studies standards. She said there were over 4,000 public comments about the proposed state standards. The process is continuing.

Tamara reported that that finalist pool for the USSYP contest is at 11. The prompts for the essays have been sent out. There was some concern about if we are using the donations from the USSYP to fully administer the program.  We will discuss this in more detail in the upcoming meetings.

Our discussion started about the MCHE Board of Directors Constitution. Tamara made it clear that no action was to be taken on the Constitution today and that each and every member should have the opportunity to review the document. Some of the highlights and changes:
· There was some inconsistency in language that have been made the same
· There was reference in Article III Section 2 about dues, removing the reference to the date of October.
· Article IV requires approval of the Executive Director by the membership. Leading strategic planning and working with other Board members were also added to the Executive Director’s job description.
· There was some talk of allowing the Executive Director to designate individuals to liaison with other organizations related to the teaching of history in Michigan.
· Things that have been added include: adding job of webmaster, MCHE E-notes Editor (or Communications Chair), two standing committees (Awards and Event Committee Chair). 

David Zwart made a motion to fund up to $100 for food for any History & Hops events we can schedule before our next meeting. The motion was seconded by Jana Pisani. The motion approved unanimously. 

Tamara reminded everyone that she will send out the USSYP essays soon and we will have two weeks or so to read and assess them. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Durham
[bookmark: _GoBack]Acting Secretary
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